Docket 272

Development and Management Plans

Woodbridge Route Deviations

Pre-hearing Interrogatories

1. In concept, explain how these Woodbridge route deviations differ from the route deviation for the Traditions Golf Club.

2. Is it necessary for CL&P to provide notice to abutting landowners adjacent to the proposed Jewish Community Center and B’Nai Jacob route deviations?  If yes, provide documentation. If not, provide a brief on whether or not notice is required in these circumstances.

2. Has the Congregation B’Nai Jacob purchased or have an agreement to purchase the property owned by Reis?  
a) If yes, did the Congregation B’Nai Jacob achieve its objective to increase distance between the buildings and the right-of-way? If not explain.
b) If no, is CL&P requesting the route deviation for the purpose to acquire rights-of-way on the Reis property? If not explain.
3.
Provide a legend for the Congregation B’Nai Jacob aerial photograph.

July 7, 2006

Anne Bartosewicz

Middletown-Norwalk Project Director

Northeast Utilities Service Company

P. O. Box 270

Hartford, CT 06141-0270

RE:

DOCKET NO. 272 - The Connecticut Light and Power Company and The United Illuminating Company Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the Construction of a New 345-kV Electric Transmission Line and Associated Facilities Between Scovill Rock Switching Station in Middletown and Norwalk Substation in Norwalk, Connecticut Including the Reconstruction of Portions of Existing 115-kV and 345-kV Electric Transmission Lines, the Construction of the Beseck Switching Station in Wallingford, East Devon Substation in Milford, and Singer Substation in Bridgeport, Modifications at Scovill Rock Switching Station and Norwalk Substation and the Reconfiguration of Certain Interconnections. Segment 2b (Woodbridge Deviations) - Development and Management Plan
Dear Ms. Bartosewicz:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) requests your responses to the enclosed questions on Woodbridge Deviations no later than July 13, 2006.  To help expedite the Council’s review, please file individual responses as soon as they are available.

Please forward original and 15 copies to this office.  In accordance with the State Solid Waste Management Plan, the Council is requesting that all filings be submitted on recyclable paper, primarily regular weight white office paper.  Please avoid using heavy stock paper, colored paper, and metal or plastic binders and separators.  A list of parties and intervenors dated January 19, 2006, is enclosed.  Fewer copies of bulk material may be provided as appropriate.

Yours very truly,

S. Derek Phelps

Executive Director

SDP/laf
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